
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– March 17, 2025 

 

Present:   Chris Ellms, Dick Bielefield, Rusty Talbot 

     Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:    Judy & Larry Sawyer, Brian Beaulieu, Kathy Jablonski, Betsy Holcombe,  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to appoint Chris Ellms as board chair, seconded by MR. 

TALBOT. The motion passed unanimously. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the meeting minutes, of March 10, 2025 seconded 

by MR. ELLMS. The motion passed unanimously.  

 

MR. ELLMS made a motion to appoint Margo Connors as an alternate to the Planning Board, 

seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

The board will hold an unanticipated funds hearing on April 7, 2025. 

 

The board received the latest U199 updates. 

 

The board discussed the floodplain ordinance. 

 

The board signed the MS232 Report of Appropriations Actually Voted and the MS535 Financial 

Report of the Budget as prepared by COHOS Advisors. 

 

Grafton County is undertaking a county wide EMS study. 

 

MR. ELLMS updated the board on the Ski Hearth – SPNHF easement to move ahead with the 

Crane Hill Bridge Project.  The easements were prepared and sent out. 

 

MR. ELLMS noted how important the Ski Hearth property is to the town and the town should 

work to facilitate a meeting with SPNHF and the property owner. 

 

Earl Duval from Blue Sky Towers will be meeting with the Sugar Hill Conservation Commission 

at their monthly meeting to discuss the culvert at Salmon Hole and turtle crossings. 

 

RUSTY TALBOT will continue the plan to have a survey regarding the speeds on town roads. 

 

The board received the latest U199 updates. 

 

Open Comment: 

There is erosion under the sidewalk by the Community Church. 

 



Did the town decide on signage or not for drones on town property.  Jennifer will share 

information from town attorney next week. 

 

 

There was a question regarding Emergency Management Plan and how it incorporates groups an 

individuals in assisting in an emergency. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. ELLMS made a motion to adjourn, seconded by 

MR. TALBOT, the meeting was adjourned at 5:45 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is 

Monday March 24, 2025 at 5:00 pm at the Crapo Building.  

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Town Administrator 


